
Dear Mr. 

Spring is approaching and the anticipation of a warm summer’s boating lies ahead. Our records 
show that you’ll be ‘continuously cruising’. 

If this isn’t the case because you have a home mooring, please get in touch with customer 
services and we’ll update our records. The contact details are at the end of this letter. Please 
have your boat details at hand along with the name, address and location of your mooring 
provider. 

Continuous cruising 
If you are, however, continuously cruising, you should be aware of the Trust’s ‘Guidance for 
Boaters without a Home Mooring’ which sets out what’s required to be a continuous cruiser. The 
majority of boaters who declare that they will continuously cruise do what is required without any 
problem. 

Some continuous cruisers, however, don’t move far enough and some simply shuffle back and 
forth between just a few different places. In some cases, there are continuous cruisers who 
barely move at all. 

Being clear about what’s required 
From 1 May 2015, when the licence for a boat that doesn’t have a home mooring comes up for 
renewal, we’ll look back at its cruising pattern to determine whether it’s appropriate to re-licence 
the boat again as a continuous cruiser. 

If, at the time of renewal, we’re generally happy with a boat’s cruising pattern over the course of 
the previous licence period, then we’ll issue another continuous cruiser licence straight away. Of 
course, if during the period of the new licence we become concerned about the boat’s cruising 
pattern then we’ll let the boater know. 

If we’ve any concerns about a boater’s past cruising pattern, we will get in touch about six weeks 
before the licence renewal date, to let them know which of the following two categories applies 
and what they need to do: 

 
Category one 

Boats that have hardly moved during their licence period won’t have their continuous cruiser 
licence renewed. 

For the first few months after 1 May 2015, while boaters are getting used to this new approach, 
we’ll give those in this category another chance to establish an acceptable cruising pattern by 
issuing a three-month licence. If, after this three-month period, they still haven’t moved far 
enough then they’ll have to secure a home mooring before getting a new licence. 

 
Category two 

If a boat has been moving, but not enough to fully meet the requirements of our Guidance, we’ll 
only issue a six-month licence as a continuous cruiser. This will give the boater the chance to 
establish an acceptable cruising pattern. If, after this six-month period, they’ve still not changed 
their cruising pattern then they’ll have to secure a home mooring before getting a new licence. 

 
Please take the time to read our Guidance for Boaters without a Home Mooring to make sure you 
know what our expectations, in terms of cruising pattern, are. If you’re still unsure after reading it 



then please contact your local enforcement officer who will be able to help. Contact details for all 
enforcement officers can be found online atwww.canalrivertrust.org.uk/enforcement. Alternately, 
give our customer services team a call on the number below. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Denise Yelland 
Head of Enforcement 

Customer services: 
Telephone: 0303 040 4040 
Email: customer.services@canalrivertrust.org.uk 

 


